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Dear Mr. Epler: 
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FAX (603) 271-3878 
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www .puc.nh.gov 

On November 12, 2013. the enclosed complaint was filed with the Public Utilities Commission 
against Unitil Energy Systems. Inc. (Unitil). The Commission is treating this matter as a 
complaint pursuant to RSA 365: I and :2 and will require that Unitil respond in writing by 
Nuvember 25. 2013. Docket No. DG 13-321 has been assigned for future filings in this matter. 

[ncl. 

Sincerely, 

Debra A. Howland 
Executive Director 



SERVICE LIST -EMAIL ADDRESSES- DOCKET RELATED 

Pursuant to N.H. Admin Rule Puc 203.11 (a) (1): Serve an electronic copy on each person identified 
on the service list. 

Executive.Director@puc.nh.gov 

amancla.noonan@puc.nh.gov 

Christina.l'vlartin@oca.nh.gov 

epler@unitil.com 

mark. nay I or@puc.nh.gov 

mgmt@s pin nakerpoi ntnh.net 

spinnakerpointnh@gmail.com 

stcvc.frink@puc.nh.gov 

susan.chamberl in@oca.nh.gov 

Docket#: 13-321-1 Printed: November 14, 2013 

FILING INSTRUCTIONS: 

a) Pursuant to N.H. Admin Rule Puc 203.02 (a), with the exception of Discovery, file 7 copies, as well as an 
electronic copy, of all documents including cover letter with: DEBRA A HOWLAND 

EXEC DIRECTOR 
NHPUC 
21 S. FRUIT ST, SUITE 10 
CONCORD NH 03301-2429 

b) Serve an electronic copy with each person identified on the Commission's service list and with the Office 
of Consumer Advocate. 

c) Serve a written copy on each person on the service list not able to receive electronic mail. 
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SPINNAKER POINT CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION 
70 SPINNAKER WAY 

PORTSMOUTH, NH 03801 

October 29, 2013 

NHPUC 
21 South Fruit St., Suite 10 
Concord, NH 03301-2429 

(603) 431-9208 Office 
{603) 431-9308 Fax 

mgmt@spinnakerpointnh.net 

Re: Request for NHPUC Intervention 

On Monday, October 21, 2013 Unitil, without providing prior notification or warning, 
turned off the gas to a building at Spinnaker Point Condominiums housing four (4) 
individual units; 17, 19, 21, and 23 Spinnaker Way. Many of Spinnaker's residents, 
including the occupants of the aforementioned units, are elderly and/or have children. 
Shutting off heat without due cause or evidence of imminent danger created a needless 
health and safety hazard especially given the time of year and the on-set of cold 
temperatures. Therefore, we request that the NHPUC intervene to prevent Unitil from 
repeating this action in the future at Spinnaker Point, as well as at other condominiums 
and residences throughout the State. We feel that Unitil should be required to act 
responsibly and be prevented from turning off gas supplies when there is no immediate 
threat to health and safety. 

On October 21, while responding to a resident's request to turn off gas service as they 
were moving the Unitil technicians noted a code violation described as follows: the four 
black iron gas pipes servicing these units entered the building un-sleeved through the 
concrete foundation wall. Without any prior notice, the Unitil technicians immediately 
turned off the gas to all four (4) units, leaving tags at the meters and stickers on the 
front doors of each unit. They did not notify Management or the Condominium 
Association. The homeowners came home from work to find their homes with no heat, 
hot water and/or stoves. Homeowners immediately contacted Management who had 
no knowledge of the gas being turned off. 

The Spinnaker Point Condominium Association owns the exterior of the building, 'Nhile 
individual unit owners own the interior of their individual housing unit. This requires 
careful coordination between both parties, when there are issues that may affect both 
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areas of a housing unit. The gas is metered and delivered to individual units and their 
owners, but the pipes pass through common structural areas. This differs from 
apartments and mobile home parks where there is one supply and re-billing to 
individual residents and differs from housing where one owner owns the entire building. 

The residents, the Board of Directors, and the Management at Spinnaker Point 
Condominium Association are filing this petition because we are of the opinion that 
Unitil acted inappropriately. Shutting off gas services where there was no imminent 
danger and without proper or adequate notification is unwarranted. Unitil created a 
safety hazard by shutting off the residents' heat, hot water, and cooking. In an attempt 
to get the gas turned back on, Management filed an on-line complaint with NHPUC and 
discussed this issue with a State Representative Ms. Laura Pantelakos and several city 
officials. 

Due to our concerns and wishing to be proactive, we met with Joseph Caldarola, a 
licensed gas fitter, license# GFE0804015, to discuss this situation. Mr. Caldarola 
explained that gas licensees are required to shut off a gas supply and provide 
notifications when there is an immediate threat to health or safety. He also explained 
that when there is a code violation, but no immediate threat, the licensees' obligation is 
to provide notifications only. He explained that, in fact, licensees are liable for damages 
to persons and property if they turn off a gas supply when there is no immediate threat. 
After our meeting, Mr. Caldarola consulted with Chief Jeffrey Cyr, a representative of 
the Office of the State Fire Marshal, and confirmed that what he explained to us was 
correct. 

Mr. Caldarola confirmed that an un-sleeved gas service passing through concrete does 
constitute a code violation that would required notifications, but does not constitute a 
immediate threat to health or safety unless the pipes are rotted or leaking. Mr. 
Caldarola is in agreement with this Petition and has signed below. 

In this case the gas pipes were not deteriorated or rusted. Therefore, Unitil should have 
provided notifications, not shut off the gas services. Furthermore, NHPUC 
Administrative Rules state that unplanned outages cannot exceed 60 hours and this 
outage covered a three day period. 

We are greatly troubled about this new Unitil policy, which, at this time of year, could 
endanger lives, adversely affect the health and welfare of our residents and pets, and 
cause property damage due to frozen pipes. We request that the NHPUC intervene to 
prevent Unitil from repeating this action in the future at Spinnaker Point, as well as at 
other condominiums and residences throughout the State. We feel that Unitil should be 
required to act responsibly and be prevented from turning off gas supplies when there is 
no immediate threat to health and safety. 

2 



\D 

NHPUC PETITION 

On Monday, October 21, 2013 Unitil, without providing prior notification or warning, turned off the gas 
to a building at Spinnaker Point Condominiums housing four {4) individual units; 17, 19, 21, and 23 
Spinnaker Way. Many of Spinnaker's residents, including the occupants of the aforementioned units, 
are elderly and/or have children. Shutting off heat without due cause or evidence of imminent danger 
created a needless health and safety hazard especially given the time of year and the on-set of cold 
temperatures. Therefore, we request that the NHPUC intervene to prevent Unitil from repeating this 
action in the future at Spinnaker Point, as well as at other condominiums and residences throughout 
the State. We feel that Unitil should be required to act responsibly and be prevented from turning off 
gas supplies when there is no immediate threat to health and safety. 
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NHPUC PETITION 

On Monday, October 21, 2013 Unitit without providing prior notification or warning, turned off the gas 
to a building at Spinnaker Point Condominiums housing four (4) individual units; 17, 19, 21, and 23 
Spinnaker Way. Many of Spinnaker's residents, including the occupants of the aforementioned units, 
are elderly and/or have children. Shutting off heat without due cause or evidence of imminent danger 
created a needless health and safety hazard especially given the time of year and the on-set of cold 
temperatures. Therefore, we request that the NHPUC intervene to prevent Unitil from repeating this 
action in the future at Spinnaker Point, as well as at other condominiums and residences throughout 
the State. We feel that Unitil should be required to act responsibly and be prevented from turning off 
gas supplies when there is no immediate threat to health and safety. 
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